## MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

October 5, 2015 8:30 A.M.

Drainage Board members present were: Norman Voyles, Brian Goss, and Don Adams. Also present were Terry Brock (Surveyor) and Deb Verley (Administrative Assistant).

# Minutes – Correction & 9/4/15

Norman Voyles stated that the August minutes have been corrected to reference the release of the 10% assurance bond. Brian Goss made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 3, 2015 meeting. Motion seconded by Don Adams. Motion carried 3-0.

Brian Goss made a motion to approve the September 4, 2015 minutes. Motion seconded by Don Adams. Motion carried 3-0.

### **Stormwater Coordinator Update**

Bill Dials stated that he presented the specifications for removing brush and debris along Sartor Drain. They talked to three different tree companies and they are all busy. If it could be pushed back to the winter, they would be able to accomplish the project at a lower price.

The Partnership for Water Quality clean-up has been cancelled for this year. The contractor working for the Department of Natural Resources will not have the boat ramp project done until mid or late November and with the contractor working, there is no place for the crew to park.

## Surveyor Update

Terry Brock stated that they are still looking at drainage issues throughout the county.

Harold Hinton stated that he received phone calls regarding Wellington Drive drainage. Mr. Brock stated that his office would investigate.

#### Adjournment

ATTEST:

Don Adams made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Brian Goss. Motion carried 3-0.

MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

Norman Voyles, Commissioner

Brian Goss, Commissioner

Don Adams, Commissioner

Terry Brock, Morgan County Surveyor